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JULY MEETING AT SHILLINGTON PARK 

The July membership meeting of 7/10/23 will be held at Shillington Park just like last 
year. The Park is on E Broad street in Shillington. Food at 6pm with the meeting at 7pm. 
It is recommended to bring chairs. The club will supply sandwiches, snacks, & drinks. We 
are asking members to bring deserts.  

CLUB HISTORIAN 
 
The club is still searching for a member to fill the role of club historian! 
 
Since we lost the club’s only Club Historian when Diane Goodhart passed away this post 
has been vacant. The Board of Director’s is actively seeking a member to fill this position 
and continue to keep the history of the club documented. Barry Goodhart has offered to 
help anyone that volunteers.  
 
There must be one member that enjoys scrapbooking and would be the perfect person to 
continue photo documenting the history of SDC. If you, or anyone you know, would be 
interested in filling this position, please contact Lisa Heck, Charlie Weaver or Barry 
Goodhart.  

AUG 14TH MEETING AT VICTOR EMANUALS 
 
Just to switch things up a bit, it will be a PICNIC MENU!  The buffet will consist of Ham-
burgers, Hot Dogs, Macaroni & Potato Salads. There will be fixins for the burgers along 
with pickles and chips plus the soda fountain. As usual the food will be at 6:00 followed 
by our meeting at 7:00. 
 
There will be a sign-up sheet for those members that would like to eat. Signing up is 
MANDATORY so we can give them an accurate count by August 7th. If you can’t make a 
meeting to sign-up call, e-mail or text Randy at Randman9@aol.com,         484-769-
3055 or Lisa at Laheck@ptd.net, 610-413-1052. If your plans change and you can’t make 
the August meeting and have already signed up please let us know. We will be issuing 
wristbands to those on the list at Victors 
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243 
MEMBERS 

 

NEW MEMBERS this month 
 
Scott & Donna Weaver, they drive a 2009 Convertible 
 
 

NEWSLETTER  
GUIDELINES 
 
E-mail is the very best way to 
submit information. Our e-mail 
address is sdcnews@yahoo.com . 
Deadline for submission is noon 
on the 26th of each month.  
 
All input must be in some digital 
format .txt .docx for example. 

BIRTHDAYS 
 
 Joe Roulias 7-1 
 Gregg Hafer 7-3 
 Richard Zeller 7-5 
 Cindy Koch 7-6 
 Dean Gress 7-7 
 Cheryl Micale 7-9 
 Lucy Fink 7-13 
 Joseph Lesagonicz 7-13 
 James Shoenfelt 7-15 
 Sharon Basile 7-15 
 Peggy Kercher 7-15 
 Suzanne Petsch 7-16 
 Brian DeCarlo 7-17 
 Andrew Hill 7-19 
 Mitch Zeigler 7-24 
 Mickey Fink 7-24 
 Kerry Koch 7-26 
 Bruce Clelland 7-29 
 Irvin Ulmer 7-29 
 Karen Thies 7-30 

ANNIVERSARY  
 
Lois & Edward Hein  7-10 
Carol & Bruce Clelland 7-12 
Linda & Sam Beam  7-14 
Marie & Andrew Stalnecker 7-14 
Sharon & Bruce Kleckner 7-15 
Bonnie & James Shoenfelt 7-21 
Teri & Brian Fisher  7-24 
Deb & Dave Costello  7-25 

NCM UPDATE  by Ron Grove 
 
 
Plans for the 2024 Atlantic Corvette Caravan are be-
ginning to come together for the NCM 
30th Anniversary celebration. Jeffrey Duda, Caravan 
Captain, will be releasing the agenda information and 
registration in the next several weeks. There are 
many stops and events scheduled. . but you need to 
only attend those you are interested in and of course 
the fee will reflect your choices.  
 
The milestone anniversary celebrations are well at-
tended with thousands of Corvettes and people will 
be heading to Bowling Green for the event. Caravans help to insure that 
you can secure lodging and activities for the gathering. Should you be in-
terested in attending – let me know and I will forward some information to 
you. 
  
The Corvette Assembly Plant Manager Kai Spande will be retiring at the 
end of July. The NCM would like to send him off with well wishes from the 
numerous Corvette clubs around the country . . . so I will have a retire-
ment card at the July SDC meeting for members to sign. 
  
And remember. . . Consider joining the national Corvette Museum. Individ-
ual membership is $65/year. See me for details. Thanks! 

WEBSITE AND CALENDAR INFO 
  
Reminder, if you do not receive the newsletter via the email invite you may 
always go to the website on the MEMBERS PAGE and view or download it 
there. If for some reason you can not get into the members only page send 
me an email and I’ll look into why.  ALSO the event calendar on the web-
site is powered by google calendar. If you have a gmail account you would 
be able to download the calendar to your phone or tie it to your google cal-
endar. By doing this you will not need to check the website calendar it 
would be updated automatically on your phone as it is updated.  IF you 
would like this feature email me your gmail account address 
to DCICadet@comcast.net or thru the website contact page and I will invite 
you to join the calendar, 

BERKSHIRE MALL SHOW  
 
A lot of members were disappointed that the Mall Show was canceled so we 
are going to try again. The Board approved the dates of Friday September 
22nd to Sunday the 24th. The mall management was thrilled that we would 
give them another date and approved that weekend as well.  
 
Get your name on the list by signing up at the July, August or September 
meetings or call, text, e-mail Randy at 484-769-3055 Randman9@aol.com. 
It’s always a great social event for members to get together and hang out. 
Join the fun! 



IN-VETTE TROPHY SPONSORS 
 
Although you are quickly running out of time to be a Trophy Sponsor, you can still sign up by contacting Ken 
Speicher at kspeicher@comcast.net or 610-334-1457 ASAP. The cost is $35.00 for an individual or $50.00 for 
a business. Don’t wait until the July 10th Membership Meeting to sign up.  It will be too late to get your name 
on the large poster which will be displayed at the In-Vette. 

IN-VETTE-TATIONAL NEWS    
                                                          by Bob Messner  
 
24 club members that volunteered to serve on our In-Vette Committee began pre-
paring for our club's 43rd annual In-Vette-Tational on March 2. The Committee met 
monthly and spent many additional hours behind the scenes to assure the success 
our In-Vette. In addition many club members, officers, BOD members, vendors, and 
sponsors also volunteered their time and assistance to support the Committee's 
work. Along with these preparation efforts we recognize everyone who will be com-
mitting their talent and time on the day of our In-Vette and those who have made 
donations in various ways.   
 
Working in parallel to the In-Vette planning, a similar but separate effort has been 
ongoing to recruit local and national business sponsors for funding our SDCC Schol-
arship Fund, which is our club's primary charity to our community. Barry Goodhart 
has been instrumental in organizing the scholarship recipient selections in conjunc-
tion with their instructors and SDCC's BODs.  The team work, organization, and com-
mitment of everyone involved is evident and appreciated.  The members of the In-Vette Committee look for-
ward to seeing everyone attending the In-Vette to enjoy a memorable and fun day. Be sure to take a time out 
during your involvement on the day at the In-Vette to observe the hundreds of show vehicles, veterans dis-
plays, 24 plus vendors, presentations, band, a huge amount of people actively enjoying a great time, and eat 
some ice cream. Also congratulate our 4 scholarship recipients, thank our veterans attending that served our 
country, and most important have fun!   
 
Use your SDCC member ballot found in your registration envelope and vote on your favorite vehicle, remem-
ber that members do not vote on Corvette classes other than for the best of show award.  Find the In-Vette 
flyer and pre-registration form at the end of this newsletter, I have also included an advance copy of the In-
Vette schedule of the activities going on for everyone's reference and enjoyment. 
 
 
 
On Friday July 14 the In-Vette Committee will meet at the Oley Fire Company Fairgrounds at approximately 
4:00 - 5:30 pm. We will setup and make final preparations for an early morning start to welcome our Spon-
sors, Vendors, Veterans, Community, and Drivers to our 43rd In-Vette on Saturday July 15. Following the In-
Vette setup on Friday afternoon all club members, family and friends are invited to join us for our traditional 
dinner, laughs, and refreshments at Giannotti's Country Manor, 3118 Pricetown Rd, Fleetwood. Everyone must 
contact Ken Hoppes at phone 610-779-8778 or email khgc.ptd.net to be included in our group reservation.  If 
your schedule does not allow time to stop at the Fairgrounds, no worries, come out and meet us at Giannotti's 
for dinner or even if just for some good fellowship and refreshments. A wonderful In-Vette cake for desert 
magically appears each year for us to enjoy after dinner compliments of Donna Baumener and Kerry Koch, 
thanks for that! 
 
 
 
Again this year the Berks County TV Victory Show hosted by our past chapter president Tom Frank has invited 
several club members to their TV studio on July 6. The panel will represent all of the members of Skyline 
Drive Corvette Club to promote not only the In-Vette but all of the great traditions of our club including our 
upcoming 60th Anniversary. A YouTube link to the Victory Show will be available on social media after July 6. 
SDCC thanks Tom and the Berks County TV Victory Show for being a key In-Vette Sponsor. Also thanks go 
out to our club's Major Sponsor Bob Fisher Chevrolet for their support to the In-Vette Committee by providing 
use of their conference room for the monthly In-Vette meetings and to Derek Burkert representing Bob Fisher 
to participate in our planning meetings. Finally thanks to every SDCC club sponsor for the many appreciated 
contributions to our In-Vette. I will see everyone along with bright sunshine in the morning,on July 15! 

 SKYLINE DRIVE CORVETTE CLUB  FIBERGLASS FLYER    PAGE 3 



SDC TAC TEAM 
(Technical Advisory  
Committee) 
  
C1(1953-1962) 
Vern Levengood 
 610-689-5556 
Joe Morroney 
 610-779-8442 
 
C2(1963-1967) 
Harry Blankenbiller 
  610-929-5627 
Rich Snyder 
  610-926-4937 
Joe Morroney 
 610-779-8442 
 
C3(1968-1982) 
Bill Flamm 
 610-944-9541 
Joe Morroney 
  610-779-8442 
 
C4(1984-1996) 
Bruce Clelland 
 610-926-2251 
 
C5(1997-2004) 
Bruce Kleckner 
  610-777-8878 
 
C6(2005-2009) 
Charlie Weaver 
  484-529-0783  
 
C7(2014-2019) 
open 
 
C8(2020- ) 
open 
 
 
INTERNET 
ADDRESS 
www.skylinedrivecor
vettes.org 
 
MEETING PLACE 
Alvernia University 
 
If you know of a club 
member who is sick 
or has had a death in 
the family, please 
notify the Corre-
sponding Secretary 
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REDNER’S  SAVE-A-TAPE  
 
You will need a “Save-A-Tape” card. Simply ask for a free card at any Redner’s Market.  
 
Redner’s will donate 1% back to SDC. Bring Redner's register receipt tapes to each regular club meeting or 
mail Diane Suchon 415 Omicron Place  Wernersville, PA 19565-9231 

IN-VETTE-TATIONAL - AUCTION AND  
LOTTERY TICKET DONATIONS 
 
The success of our club's In-Vette Auction is made possible by donations from many lo-
cal businesses, vendors, and our membership. A significant attraction to the Auction is 
the Lottery Tree filled with PA scratch off lottery tickets. Andy and Marie Stalnecker 
manage the collection of all Auction items and Janet Schmidt assists them with the col-
lection of lottery tickets to fill the trees. An Auction donation letter that can be printed 
and used when requesting donations is provided at the end of this newsletter.  For 
members supporting Janet to fill the Lottery Tree, there is an incentive program when 
you purchase and bring lottery tickets to our monthly membership meetings. 
 
Everyone that first buys $5.00 worth of club 50/50 tickets at our June or July member-
ship meeting will have the opportunity to trade in their donated scratch off tickets and 
get additional club 50/50 tickets for FREE. The more you donate, the more chances you 
have to win the club's 50/50 drawing for cash or a NCM ticket to win a new C8 Cor-
vette!  Below is how it works. 
 
Bring in a $1.00 lottery ticket and receive 2 additional club 50/50 tickets 
Bring in $2.00 worth of lottery tickets and receive 3 additional club 50/50 tickets 
Bring in $3.00 worth of lottery tickets and receive 5 additional club 50/50 tickets - Bring 
in $4.00 worth of lottery tickets and receive 6 additional club 50/50 tickets 
Bring in $5.00 worth of lottery tickets and receive 7 additional club 50/50 tickets 
 
The only catch is you must buy your club 50/50 tickets first to be eligible. 
Anyone not wishing to purchase scratch off lottery tickets or forgot them, 
can buy their club 50/50 tickets first and give Janet the cash equivalent of 
the scratch offs and she will buy them for you.  

SDC LOVES DOING PARADES 
 
In late May SDC participated in 5 parades during a 10-day period with an average of 14 
cars in each parade. These included an Armed Forces Day Parade and 4 Memorial Day 
Parades. I thank everyone who participated and urge others to consider participating in 
the future. This is an easy way to give back to the communities and they love to see all 
the Corvettes. 
 
We now have a 4th of July Parade coming up in Wyomissing on Tuesday, July 4 at 10:00 
AM. The parade organizer has requested our participation and advised they expect 
20,000 spectators! This is very short notice, so please contact Ken Speicher 
at kspeicher@comcast.net or 610-334-1457 ASAP to sign up. We currently have 15 cars 
signed up and I would like more. (We had 16 at their Memorial Day Parade) 

NO FACTORY RACE TEAM  FOR 2024 
 
Corvette Racing as we know it will shut down after 2023. The news comes from 
a Sportscar 365 interview with GM Motorsport Director Mark Stielow, who says the man-
ufacturer will continue providing support to customer teams with its new Corvette Z06 
GT3.R in 2024 and beyond. Still, it won't be the full-on factory effort that first started in 
1999 with the C5.R.  



JULY CLUB MEETINGS    
 
The July membership meeting of 7/10/23 will be held at Shillington Park just like last 
year. The Park is on E Broad street in Shillington. Food at 6pm with the meeting at 
7pm. It is recommended to bring chairs. The club will supply sandwiches, snacks, & 
drinks. We are asking members to bring deserts.  
 
The Board of Directors meeting will be held at Fisher on the 17th at 6:00pm 
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CLUB  
SPONSORS 
 
FISHER CHEV 
4111 Pottsville Pike 
Reading, Pa 
610-921-0261   
 
ASSOICIATE 
SPONSORS 
 
Borneman’s Resto-
rations & Customs 
19 First st Virginville 
484-624-3919 
 
Classic Auto Mall 
6180 Morgantown Rd 
 610-207-6100 
 
Hyde Villa 
Auto Parts 
215 Wilson St 
 610-929-4329 
 
R&R Auto 
 Reconditioning 
(484) 794-5880 
4857 Commerce St  
 
Elite Car Customs 
1176 Park Rd unit 110 
484-671-2343  
 
Lee Myles Auto Care 
& Transmissions 
914 Fern Ave 
610-775-3820 
 
6714 Perkiomen  
Birdsboro 
610-404-4227 
 
INTERNET ADDRESS 
www.skylinedrivecorve
ttes.org 
 
Face book page 
 
Skyline Drive Corvette 
club 
 
 
 
If you know of a mem-
ber who is hospital-
ized, had surgery, or 
lost a loved one, 
please notify Corre-
sponding Secretary, 
Ann Stalnecker 
at astalnecker@comca
st.net or 610-763-
5952  

DISCOVERY TOUR 23, SEPT 5-11  couple slots still available 

IN-VETTE-TATIONAL, JULY 15   see page 3 

ICE CREAM RUNS 
 
07/06/23 Thursday September Farms  (Meet @ Boscov's Berkshire 5:30) 
07/11/23 Tuesday Jenn & Jesse's 
07/26/23 Wednesday Scoupe DeVille 
08/05/23 Saturday Kauffman's      5PM 
 
Dinner 6pm ice cream 7pm 
 

PENNSIDE DRIVE IN, JULY 30 
 
See flyer at end of newsletter 

DAS AWCHT FESCHT, AUG 4-6   
 
Visit https://awkscht.com/ 

CORVETTES AT CARLISLE, AUG 24-26 
 
SDC will have a club tent 

WOMAN’CLUB BIRDSBORO SHOW, OCT 1 see flyer 

IN-VETTE-TATIONAL SET-UP AT OLEY FAIRGROUNDS 
FOLLOWED BY DINNER AT GIANNOTTI'S , JULY 14  
   see page 3 

JULY 4 PARADE     see page 4 
















